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HAPPY BIRTHDAY: Naval reserve force, established 1915 and to the Seabees, established 1942.

TRICARE PROVIDER POLICY CHANGE: Dear Valued HVC Client, This is to make you aware of new procedures you will be encountering when you visit your health care provider.   TRICARE has given us a directive on the way we must submit the billing for our services.  It will be necessary now for you to sign individual billings for services and medications you receive each time you make a visit.  The provider will explain each procedure that was given to you and ask you to sign a separate form for each.  The codes for the procedures will be left blank on the form for the provider to fill in later.  You and the provider will sign another form listing all the services and medications you received on that date.  You will be provided a copy of this for your records.  This is done so as not to hold you for any period longer than is absolutely necessary. You can verify the procedures when you receive your Explanation of Benefits (EOB)  from TRICARE.  If you have any questions at that time, please discuss them immediately with your provider.  This process will both protect you and your health care provider to ensure no false billings are made.  So we really want to thank TRICARE for helping us to stamp out fraud.
In the past for our clients, we had tried to make it as easy as we possibly could.  And that is still our goal.  We hope that you will not find these procedures too inconvenient for you and will assist us in continuing to provide you the quality health care you so richly deserve.


INDIVIDUAL TAX IDENTIFICATION NUMBER (ITIN): There are no notary fees for authenticating documents, via the ACS branch of U. S. embassy Manila, for the purpose of obtaining the Individual Taxpayer Identification Number for tax purposes. Documents needed are: marriage contract and birth certificate, these must be authenticated by NSO Quezon city, no photo copy original ONLY.

THAILAND: Planning on vacationing in Thailand? Well be advised that I just got word that the 1996 series $100.00 dollar bills, remember that’s the year the big picture came out, are not honored at the money exchangers and banks. So check your money closely prior to departing for 

Thailand.

WIDOWS/SBP: I have to apologize to our widows. Some months ago I was told that since there is not tax treaty between the United States and the Philippines that it would be fruitless for our widows to file to get some of the money back they paid in taxes on their SBP. Well I was misinformed and such have misguided our widows who are receiving SBP annuity payments. There are exceptions to every rule and Mr. Ken Kimura can help you get some your money back. So ladies bring your tax statements you get each year and stop by RAO Subic Bay any Friday between 0900-1500 and see Ken.

THE DOCTOR’S CORNER:

West Nile virus

West Nile virus is a mosquito-borne virus that can cause a range of symptoms of varying severity in humans. The virus is closely related to viruses that cause St. Louis encephalitis, the most common mosquito-borne encephalitis in the United States, and Japanese encephalitis.

Most people with the virus either don't have symptoms or have only a mild illness. However, the illnesses caused by West Nile virus may be serious and may include encephalitis — inflammation of the brain — or meningitis — inflammation of the membranes and fluid surrounding the brain and spinal cord. Less than 1 percent of people infected with the virus develop serious illness. 

West Nile virus is relatively new to the United States, making its first known appearance in August 1999 during an outbreak in New York City. That outbreak first resulted in the death of a number of birds at the Bronx zoo. Later that year dozens of people in the New York City area became seriously ill, and seven people died.

Since 1999 the virus has spread widely in the United States. Health officials have detected it in more than 40 states, including all of the Eastern and Central states and in several Western states, including California.

The virus has spread in the United States along the migratory patterns of birds. Wild and domestic birds, mainly crows, are the primary reservoirs for the West Nile virus. Once birds bring the virus to new areas, mosquitoes bite the birds, and then the mosquitoes can spread the virus to humans. 

West Nile virus was first detected in Uganda in 1937. Besides its recent appearance in the United States, it has since been found throughout Asia and the Middle East and in parts of Europe, Russia, India and Indonesia. 

Health officials aren't sure how the virus got to the United States. It may have arrived through an infected bird that was imported to the United States.

Common signs and symptoms of West Nile virus infection include:

Fever, Headache, Muscle aches, Backache, Skin rash and Swollen lymph glands

The infection usually doesn't involve the brain. However, if it does, signs and symptoms may also include: Severe headache, Stiff neck, Stupor, Disorientation, Coma, Tremors, Convulsions 

Muscle weakness and Paralysis

Causes 

When a mosquito bites a bird infected with the West Nile virus, the virus enters the mosquito's salivary glands and incubates there for 10 to 14 days. When the infected mosquito bites an animal or human, the virus is passed into the host's bloodstream, where it may cause illness. 

After the West Nile virus enters the bloodstream, it multiplies and proceeds to the brain, crossing the blood-brain barrier — a barrier system that separates the blood from the central nervous system. Once the virus crosses that barrier and infects the brain's meningeal tissues, an inflammatory response occurs and symptoms arise.

West Nile virus transmission occurs mostly during warm weather, when mosquito populations are active. It takes from 5 to 15 days' incubation after you've been bitten by an infected mosquito before signs and symptoms of the illness appear.

Risk Factors 

The risk of West Nile virus is seasonal and begins in spring, with the peak time for infection in mid- to late August.

The risk of developing a serious West Nile virus-related illness after being bitten by an infected mosquito is less than 1 percent. In most cases people who become infected with the virus recover fully.

Anyone bitten by an infected mosquito is at risk of acquiring the virus, although the risk of severe infection is greatest for people who are over age 70 or who have a weakened immune system.

When to Seek Medical Advice 

See your doctor as soon as possible after you experience signs and symptoms that might suggest West Nile encephalitis. Although most people infected with the virus recover fully, the virus can result in serious, life-threatening illness.

Screening and Diagnosis 

Your doctor can confirm the presence of West Nile virus in your body by drawing a sample of your blood to be analyzed in the laboratory. If you have West Nile virus, an analysis of your blood sample may show:

A rising level of an antibody to the West Nile virus 

A positive DNA test for the West Nile virus 

A positive culture of the West Nile virus

If your doctor suspects that West Nile virus has caused you to have meningitis or encephalitis, he or she may conduct the following diagnostic tests:

Spinal tap (lumbar puncture). The most common way to diagnose meningitis is to analyze the cerebrospinal fluid surrounding your brain and spinal cord. A needle inserted                                  between the lower vertebrae of your spine extracts a sample of fluid for laboratory analysis. Analysis of the fluid may reveal presence of an infection or an increased white                                  blood cell count, a signal that your immune system is fighting an infection. Sensitive DNA methods may allow detection of the virus in the spinal fluid.

Electroencephalography (EEG). This procedure, which takes about a half-hour, measures the waves of electrical activity produced by your brain. It's often used to diagnose and manage seizure disorders. A number of small electrodes may be attached to your scalp with paste or an elastic cap as you recline. You remain still during the test, but at times you may be asked to breathe deeply and steadily for several minutes or to stare at a patterned board. At times a light may be flashed in your eyes. These actions are meant to stimulate your brain. The electrodes pick up the electrical impulses from your brain and send them to the EEG machine, which records your brain waves on a moving sheet of paper. 

Brain imaging. A computerized tomography (CT) or magnetic resonance imaging (MRI) scan may reveal inflammation and swelling of your brain, which may occur in encephalitis.

Treatment 

Most people who become infected with West Nile virus don't become seriously ill and do recover fully. 

There's no specific antiviral treatment against West Nile virus. If you develop a serious infection, you may need to be hospitalized. There, your doctor may have you receive therapy that includes intravenous fluids and pain relievers. For more severe or life-threatening infection, you may need additional treatment in an intensive care unit. These additional treatments may include airway management with respiratory support (a ventilator).

Doctors can also treat your specific symptoms and help prevent you from developing secondary infections such as pneumonia.

Prevention 

The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention has been working with the Department of Agriculture, the Association of Public Health Laboratories as well as other federal and state agencies to prevent future outbreaks of West Nile virus. Even in states where the virus hasn't yet been observed, state public health departments are taking measures to detect the earliest cases of an outbreak. 

Efforts to detect and contain the virus include:

Sampling mosquito and bird populations for West Nile virus

Increasing surveillance of animals and humans for infection

Eliminating mosquito-breeding areas 

Increasing physician awareness and reporting of the virus so that its spread may be tracked 

Conducting public awareness campaigns to alert people as to how to reduce their risk of exposure to the virus

Eliminating mosquito-breeding sites is an effective form of early-stage control that prevents widespread pesticide use later on and is also a control measure everyone can use. 

If West Nile virus activity is detected, chemicals called larvicides, approved by the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), may be used to kill mosquito larvae before they develop into adult mosquitoes. In addition, EPA-approved adulticides can be used to kill adult mosquitoes in a more focused and limited manner.

Your best bet to prevent acquiring West Nile virus and other mosquito-borne illnesses is to take precautions to avoid exposure to mosquitoes. Steps you can take to help control West Nile virus include the following:

Eliminate standing water in your yard. Mosquitoes breed and multiply in standing water.                                  Unclog roof gutters. Empty unused swimming pools. Change water in birdbaths at least weekly. 

Remove old tires or any unused containers that might hold water and serve as a breeding ground for mosquitoes. Keep an eye out for sick or dying birds and report them to your local health department.

To reduce your exposure to mosquitoes:

Avoid unnecessary outdoor activity when mosquitoes are most prevalent, such as dawn, dusk and early evening. Wear long-sleeved shirts and long pants when going into mosquito-infested areas. Apply an insect repellent that contains 20 percent to 30 percent DEET. To minimize the risk of adverse reactions, apply it sparingly and avoid concentrations of more than 30 percent. Don't apply this type of insect repellent to children less than 3 years old. Be sure to follow the manufacturer's directions for use. Spray clothing with insect repellent.

A vaccine is available to protect horses from West Nile Virus. No vaccine is available for humans, but several companies are working to develop a human vaccine.

[ source: © 1998-2003 Mayo Foundation for Medical Education and Research. All rights reserved. For information about Mayo Clinic patient programs and services, go to                             www.MayoClinic.org] 

Pneumonia Vaccine 

Have you had your flu shot this year? What about your pneumonia shot? 

Doctors recommend that most people get a flu shot every year. This is especially important for older people and those who might be most severely affected by the flu, such as those with chronic respiratory illnesses or those who have conditions that affect their immune systems. Doctors at UT Southwestern Medical Center at Dallas say people in these high-risk groups

should also be vaccinated for pneumonia. 

Pneumonia is an infection that affects the lungs. Either viruses or bacteria can cause it, and the bacterial form is most dangerous. Fortunately, there is a vaccine available to protect against the most common forms of the bacteria that cause pneumonia. Unlike the flu shot, which you need every year because the virus strains change every year, the pneumonia vaccine should offer lifetime protection with one shot. 

Although you should get the flu shot just before flu season begins, you can get the pneumonia shot at any time of year. If you’ve already had your flu shot for the year, it’s a good idea to go ahead and get your pneumonia shot now so you’ll be protected during the time when pneumonia is more common.

It’s especially important for adults over the age 65 to be vaccinated against pneumonia however, it is recommended for adults over 50 to get the vaccination. This disease kills more than 40,000 Americans every year, hitting older adults hardest. Others who have chronic illnesses should talk to their doctor about the vaccine. On a positive note, Medicare covers the costs of the vaccine for many older adults.

[Source: The university of Texas southwestern medical center at Dallas]

Honey

Apart from being tasty on toast it is hard to believe that anything as pleasant tasting as honey can be good for you in so many other ways. But new research shows that drinking four tablespoons of honey in water improves blood antioxidants, which helps to prevent narrowing of the arteries.

Weight for weight, honey contains about the same amount of antioxidants as spinach and a similar range to that of apples, bananas, oranges and strawberries. 

The findings are the latest in a long list of benefits of honey, including the treatment of acne, burns and gastric ulcers. It is increasingly being used in British hospitals - among them the Royal Free in north London - for persistent wounds, including those infected with the super bug MRSA.

"It is generally accepted that honey is a respectable therapeutic agent, and there is rapidly                  increasing use by clinicians, as well as the general public" says Dr Peter Molan of the University of Waikato, New Zealand, who is a leading authority on the healing properties of honey.

Honey has been used medicinally for at least 2000 years - Aristotle referred to pale honey as being "good as a salve for sore eyes and wounds" - but it is only recently that its antibacterial, and anti-inflammatory and antioxidant properties have been fully documented.

Dr Molan cites nearly 70 research papers covering gastro-enteritis, peptic ulcers (honey kills the the bacteria Heliobacter pylori that causes the ulcer) and eye conditions. But by far the commonest therapeutic use is for skin problems and wounds. 

In one study, 59 cases of wounds and skin ulcers that had failed to respond to conventional treatment for up to two years became sterile and odourless within a week after honey was applied. In another trial, patients given a daily application of honey recovered more quickly from necrotizing fasciitis - the "flesh eating bug" - than those treated with surgery and antibiotics. 

"Patients who really respond are people with wounds and leg ulcers that are slow to heal because they have poor circulation - perhaps due to diabetes or atherosclerosis", says naturopath Marcus Webb, director of the Hadley Wood Healthcare clinic in Hertfordshire. "Sometimes, the skin is almost down to the bone and there are areas of rotting tissue. Conventional medicine treats these problems with a kind of supervised neglect: there is not a lot it can do. Dressing the wound with honey is extremely effective. In most cases, it heals completely."

"Because of its viscosity, honey provides a protective barrier that prevent cross infection," says Dr Molan. "Also, because it draws fluid from tissues, it creates a moist healing environment. Dressings do not stick to the surface of the wounds, as they sit on al layer of diluted honey.  And, as there is no growth of new tissue into the dressing, there is no pain when the dressing is changed, and new tissue is not torn away."

Honey has other medicinal uses - mix it with lemon and hot water to soothe sore throats and coughs, and with hot milk to aid sleep, for athlete's foot and other fungal problems and to rehydrate dry skin.

ACADEMY LIFE INSURANCE REFUND UPDATE : As part of a $160 million settlement to avoid federal prosecution for defrauding service members, Academy Life agreed to never again sell another insurance policy in the United States or ask DoD for permission to conduct business on U.S. military installations. The Defense Department in 1998 barred the company from doing business on military installations for three years. The complaint alleged the insurers sold more than 92,000 policies of a particular life insurance plan to service members and their families between 1993 and 1998 and reaped more than $200 million in premiums. Academy Life has agreed to add 6.5 percent to the face value of any policies still in force, and to provide refunds to those who canceled policies between 1991 and 1998.
The company seeks immediate contact with an estimated 110,000 current and former service members who may be eligible to receive payments. Notices and payment applications were mailed by FEB 24 to the last address on file for thousands of former policyholders it believes are eligible. Eligible persons have until June 24 to file for a refund. After that deadline, applications will not be considered.  Refunds of up to $200 per policy will be made. Former policyholders must meet all the following conditions to be eligible for payment from the settlement fund:

The person was the last owner of a Genesis Series policy issued from Jan. 1, 1991, through Dec. 31, 1998. The policy terminated prior to Sept. 30, 2002. No death benefit was paid under the policy. The person was living on Sept. 30, 2002. The person accurately completes an application for payment and mails it to Academy Life by June 24.

Anyone wishing to contact Academy with reference to insurance policies can call 1-800-523-5625. The company, formerly affiliated with the Non Commissioned Officers Association, admitted no wrongdoing in settling charges that had included fraud, false statements and misrepresentation. As a result of the situation, Defense officials have stated that they will tighten up on-base solicitations early this year. In addition, a joint-service coordinating council will be established as a clearing house for information about individuals and companies that violate base access rules. [Source: Armed Forces News 3 JAN 03 & PASBA msg. 20 FEB 03]

PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT, PHILIPPINES MARCH 7, 2003: This Public Announcement has been revised to update information on security in the Philippines, particularly on Mindanao. It supersedes the Public Announcement issued January 10, 2003, and expires on September 4, 2003. 

The terrorist threat to Americans in the Philippines remains high. In view of a number of security-related incidents and the possibility of future terrorism, kidnappings, and other violence or criminal activity, Americans traveling to or residing in the Philippines are urged to exercise great caution and maintain heightened security awareness. Extremist groups present

in Southeast Asia, such as Jemaah Islamiyah, have demonstrated transnational

capabilities to carry out attacks against locations where Westerners congregate. Terrorist groups do not distinguish between official and civilian targets.

 

On March 4, 2003, a bomb exploded at the international airport in Davao, Mindanao, killing at least 20 people, including one American, and injuring over 140 others. Another bomb exploded shortly thereafter in Tagum, the capital of Davao del Norte Province in Mindanao, injuring several people. These incidents follow a bombing outside the Cotabato City Airport on

February 20, killing at least one person and injuring twenty others. The Government of the Philippines condemned these bombings as acts of terrorism. During October 2002, at least 20 people were killed, including one American soldier, and more than 100 people were injured in various bombing attacks in Zamboanga City and the surrounding area, and in Kidapawan, Cotabato Province. Similar explosions occurred in December 2002. Other explosive

devices have been discovered and defused prior to detonation in these and other areas of Mindanao. 

U.S. citizens are urged to defer non-emergency travel to the island of Mindanao due to recurring bombing incidents and other violence and criminal activity. U.S. citizens should avoid all travel to the islands of Basilan, Tawi-Tawi, and Jolo, located in the Sulu archipelago in the extreme

southwest of the Philippines due to kidnappings and other criminal activity. Americans residing in Mindanao and in the Sulu archipelago should carefully review their security posture, take appropriate action to secure their well-being, and remain in close contact with the Embassy for current information. As a precaution, the U.S. Government has restricted travel by official personnel to these areas. 

A number of bomb-related incidents have also occurred in Metro Manila. On October 18, 2002, an explosion on a bus killed three and injured numerous others. Earlier that same day, a hand grenade exploded at a main intersection in the Makati commercial area and another unexploded grenade was found in the same vicinity. On October 16, 2002, a bomb was discovered

and dismantled inside a passenger bus on the regular route from Manila to Laguna Province. The U.S. Embassy urges Americans to avoid crowds and crowded places, including nightclubs and bars, and to exercise special caution in public places, such as shopping malls, or when using public transportation. 

The terrorist New People's Army (NPA), the military arm of the Communist Party of the Philippines, operates throughout the Philippines and has issued public threats against U.S. citizens and interests in the Philippines. In January 2002, an American tourist was shot and killed by an unidentified gunman on the slopes of Mt. Pinatubo in Pampanga Province, an area known for NPA activity. Americans are warned to avoid hiking or camping in this area

and are advised to exercise caution when traveling elsewhere in the Philippines, due to armed clashes between the New People's Army and government troops in some areas. 

Extortionists have kidnapped several Filipinos and foreigners, including three American children. Kidnappers operating in Metro Manila and throughout the Philippines have snatched family members of prominent local business leaders and politicians for financial gain, to make a political statement, or as part of business, land, or personal disputes. 

The terrorist Abu Sayyaf Group (ASG) has issued public threats against U.S. citizens and interests in the Philippines. The Abu Sayyaf Group has taken hostage a number of Filipinos, Americans and foreign tourists since April 2000. Several were freed after substantial ransoms were paid, some escaped or were rescued by military action, and some were killed. In 2002, one

American hostage was killed and another injured during a rescue operation after spending more than a year in captivity. Because Abu Sayyaf has demonstrated its ability to travel long distances by boat to kidnap foreigners, it is possible that other locations in the Philippines could be

attacked. Accordingly, Americans should defer travel to isolated beach resorts in the southern portion of the Philippines. 

U.S. citizens living in or visiting the Philippines are encouraged to register with the Consular Section of the U.S. Embassy, located at 1201 Roxas Boulevard, Manila City; tel. (63-2) 523-1001. For further general information on travel to the Philippines, please consult the Department's latest Consular Information Sheet for the Philippines <philippines.html>, the Public Announcement for Southeast Asia <seasia_announce.html> and the Worldwide Caution <wwc1.html>, which are available via the Internet at http://travel.state.gov. 

EMBASSY OUTREACH The next embassy outreach is tentatively scheduled for the first week of April however, we do not have the exact date as yet. When we have the date we will publish a flier with pertinent information for you. So keep on the look out for a flier about the outreach. Best place to read it will be on the door of the RAO Subic Bay, our bulletin board or in the VFW 11447 or FRA 367 San Antonio.
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